Tuesday, October 4, 2022


The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman Dee Dee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Kevin Nester, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer and Joe Thompson.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and ask for their comments.
Gary Cramer spoke about the weeds on Cold Springs Road.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said they will be doing this soon.
Gary Cramer said there was a sign knocked over on 28th Street.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he will let Travis Gutshall know about this.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Forman’s report.
Chairman Terry Green ask if there were any question on Travis Gutshall report.
There were no questions ask.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Kevin Nester said the site work for the amphitheater is done.
Kevin Nester said the water line on Penn Street has been completed.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said for the Street Light Modernization, the wiring has been done and they are waiting on the controllers to come in.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that then Second Street will become a 4-way intersection again with Allegheny Street becoming a 2-way travel.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said the Amphitheater work has begun with the Maintenance Department making their own silk sock of 1800 feet, the detention ponds are staked out, trees are being removed and will be pouring the concrete for the stage.  Chris said the electric and Verizon will all be under ground.
Chris Stevens said the tower lease is up and he will be negotiating with them.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chris Stevens said the leaf vac is being greased and serviced and a start date of October 24th.
Chris Stevens said the Street Sweeper is down again with the same problem.
Joe Thompson arrived at 2:10 PM.
Chris Stevens spoke on the 2023 estimated Liquid Fuels allocations and Turnback allocations.
Chairman Terry Green called on Old Business.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the Maintenance Department had done a great job at the Wastewater Treatment plant with piping and the outlet headwall.  Chris said all that needs done is to put topsoil in and seed the area.
Chairman Terry Green called on New Business.
President James Bair mentioned about the direction of the Hometown Hero’s banners on Washington Street that they cannot be seen.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said that next year these will be placed on Allegheny Street and explained why they were this way.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:13 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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